UERSIEE]
Home Secretary
HING ARDR
Government of India
North Block,
New Delhi

AJAY BHALLA, IAS

D.O. 40-10/2020-DM-I(A) 15t May, 2020

Dear Chief Secretary,

Kindly refer to my D.O. letter of even number dated 11.05.2020
regarding faster movement of stranded migrant workers through
buses and ‘Shramik’ special trains.

2 In the letter, the situation of migrant workers walking on the
roads and on railway tracks was highlighted and it was advised that
in case they are found in such condition, they should be
appropriately counseled, taken to nearby shelters and provided with
food, water, etc. till such time they are facilitated to board the
‘Sharmik’ special trains or buses to their native places. However,
movement of migrant workers walking on roads, railway tracks and
travelling in trucks is still being noticed in different parts of the
country.

3. As you are aware, Government has allowed the movement of
migrant workers by buses and ‘Shramik’ special trains to enable
them to travel to their native places. It is now the responsibility of all
States and Union Territories to ensure that movement of stranded
migrant workers who are willing to go to their home States is
facilitated. States/UTs should widely disseminate the arrangements
for travel in special buses/’Shramik’ special trains amongst the
migrant workers and persuade/counsel them that they should not be
walking when they can travel in buses/trains.

4. With the cooperation of States/UTs, Ministry of Railways is
running more than 100 ‘Shramik’ special trains per day and is ready
to arrange additional trains as per their requirement. Therefore, I
urge you to ensure that there is no movement of migrant workers
walking on roads and railway tracks and the same is facilitated
through special buses or ‘Shramik’ special trains.

With regards,
Yours sincerely
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(Ajay Bhalla)
To
The Chief Secretaries of all States
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To

The Administrators of all UTs.




